
 PRESS RELEASE 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   Johannesburg – 23 October 2023 
 
Gold One’s Modder East Operations in Springs is aware and profoundly 

concerned about the ongoing sit-in, which has resulted in over 500 

employees being held hostage underground, with at least 9 employees 

sustaining injuries.  

 

We address this situation with the utmost gravity and remain dedicated 

to resolving it in a manner that prioritises the well-being and safety of 

all our employees. 

 

We are actively engaging with relevant authorities, including the DMRE 

and the SAPS to ensure the safety and protection of all parties involved. 

Furthermore, we have initiated legal proceedings to address the 

situation swiftly and judiciously and have been granted an interdict at 

the Labour Court this afternoon. This interdict prohibits AMCU and its 

members from engaging in any illegal strike or any conduct involving 

the detention or assault of employees. 

 

The situation remains fluid and we will communicate regular updates 

regarding the progress of this matter to all stakeholders. 

 

For further inquiries or information, please contact the following Gold 

One spokespersons: 

 

Jonathan Hericourt 

Chief Executive Officer 

Email: jon.hericourt@gold1.co.za 

Mobile: 072 849 5453 

 

Ziyaad Hassam 

Head of Legal 

Email: ziyaad.hassam@gold1.co.za 

Mobile: 083 456 9878 
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